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As a car-free bike Dad, I'm committed to reducing harmful greenhouse gasses. My 

child will not experience growing up with a mild climate like we all did if we continue 

to fund fossil fuels. I strongly support HB 4083 — the COAL Act — because I think 

it’s critically important that we protect the fiscal viability of Oregon’s investments. 

More than 400,000 Oregonians are PERS members. They and their families depend 

on their pensions. But their pensions are at risk when the Treasury invests in coal, 

which is not a good investment for the long term. Since California began removing 

coal from its CalPERS portfolio, it has gained an estimated $598 million in returns. 

Oregon, on the other hand, has foregone $340 million in returns, according to an 

analysis by Divest Oregon. As the former Deputy Comptroller of New York State said, 

“Divestment is a defensive tool employed to protect investors from the loss of value – 

losses as certain as climate change’s global reach.”  

 

We need the Oregon Treasury to protect PERS and the rest of the Treasury’s 

investments as we transition towards a green economy and I believe this bill is a 

small step forward. HB 4083 is right-sized for the short session: the provisions of the 

act are specific, achievable and measurable.  

 

We don't have 10 or 20 years to act. Climate change is here. We must divest from 

fossil fuels.  

 

Please vote the COAL Act out of committee. Thank you for your support of HB 4083. 

Oregon needs to be a leader. 

 

Sincerely, 

Shawne Martinez 

 


